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Dear Colleague

International Isotope Society UK Group
21* Annual Symposium, Friday 12" October 2012

1 have great pieasure in inviting you to participate in the Twenty First Annual Symposium of the
International Isotope Society - UK Group. The meeting is entitled 'Synthesis and Applications of
Labelled Compounds' and should be of interest to isotope users, principally in the life sciences.

Amongst the topics to be covered are: organic synthesis with carbon-14, use of tritium in ADME
studies, new synthetic chemistry relevant to isotopic labelling, environmental fate and effect
studies and new imaging modalities.

This year the meeting will be held at the Mdller Centre {www.mollercentre.co.uk), Churchill
College in Cambridge. The Mglter Centre is just one mile from the M11 motorway and a short
taxi ride from Cambridge railway station with its frequent express services to London Kings
Cross (45 minutes), London Liverpool Street (1 hour and 15 minutes) and Stansted Airport (30
minutes). The meeting is timed to allow most UK based people to travel to and from the
symposium on the same day. A list of accommodation addresses in the locality will be included
in each applicant's joining instructions should anyone need to arrange overnight
accommuodation.

As in past years, there is an opportunity to present posters at the meeting. Please contact
Professor Bill Lockley (w.lockley@surrey.ac.uk) if you would like to do so.

I do hope you will be able to attend this year and help make this meeting of the 11S-UK Group
as successful as our previous ones.

I look forward to seeing you in October,
Ken Lawrie
Chair, IIS-UK Group



